Notes of meeting of the Test Valley Bicycle User Group

 Council Offices Beech Hurst Andover at 6.00pm on 19th September 2013
Present: 



Sharon Goodridge
Community Development Worker


Julie Evans

Andover resident


Richard Patient
Andover resident



Vivien Messenger
TVBC
Apologies:
Sarah Walker
Cycling Development Officer HCC
Bernard Baker
Behind the Bike Shed


Eric Reed

Eastleigh Borough Council


Dale Bostock

Southampton City Council



Roger Upfold

CTC


Angela Rackham
FOE



Anthony Armitage    OS

	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions

VM welcomed those attending and gave apologies from those unable to attend.  
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting

.
The minutes of the previous meetings have been posted on the Test Valley website. 
Suggestions to increase numbers attending were to hold the meeting in other venues around Andover, provide a Facebook page that people could like and e-mail forum where cyclists could comment.  It was also suggested that the PCSO be invited to future BUG meetings.  VM to investigate further.
	VM

	3

	Progress report on cycle routes and cycling promotion
Cycling promotion
Sarah Walker had arranged several promotional events in Andover such as  cycle training, doctor Bike surgeries and a family cycle ride event at Beech Hurst, Andover.
JE and RP were keen to promote cycling more within Andover particularly for families.  Suggestion of a Family bike day one weekend in Spring possibly at Charlton Lakes, with group cycle rides to the event from all over Andover and such things as BMX display, cycle maintenance, second hand bike sales, etc.  SW may be able to help arrange.  VM to discuss with SW and TVBC Leisure. 

Issues such as the importance of wearing helmets, yellow jackets for safety and ensuring use of bike locks for security were also highlighted.

Cycle routes
East Anton and Picket Twenty
· Some new cycle infrastructure linked with the new development has been completed since the last meeting and in particular the new underpass and bridge to Picket Twenty are open.
NCN 246 
· A new link by Fullerton has been provided enabling access to quieter lanes leading to Goodworth Clatford from the Test Way, without crossing the busy A3057 on the narrow bridge.  There have also been improvements to the path surface between here and Stockbridge.  The portrait bench on the off road link at Stockbridge, which is a Connect 2 scheme funded by Sustrans, is now in place.

RP pointed out some of the NCN 246 signs are missing now (eg Artists Way)
Weyhill Road
· Shared route is currently being designed and is provisionally in programme for 2014/15
Folly roundabout

· Works to facilitate pedestrian and cycle movement are being designed with a view to implementation in 2014/15.

Upper High Street/Chantry and Newbury street
· Public consultation will commence in October 2013 on a scheme to allow for cyclists to go both directions in the one way vehicular route, wider footways and traffic calming.  Exhibition on 10th October in Upper High Street.
	VM


	4
	Review of cycle strategy and Network
VM stated the Cycle Strategy and Network is to be reviewed shortly and any suggestions for new routes would be welcomed.

Route along Weyhill Road is required and/or  alternative route along Charlton Road linked to Harroway 
Improved links along track to Wherwell were also suggested.
	

	5
	Cycle maps

A new cycle and walking map for Andover was produced in April 2013 and is now on the Council’s website with hard copies available from the Council Offices.
	

	6
	Date of next meeting

The next southern BUG meeting will be held in the Crosfield Hall, Romsey at 3.00pm on Thursday 3rd April.
The next Northern BUG meeting will be held in the Community centre at Augusta Park, Andover at 6.00pm on Thursday 18th September 2014.
	VM


